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RSIPF investigates suspicious death of Chinese national in Honiara 
 
 
Officers in the National Criminal Investigation Department (NCID) of the Royal Solomon 
Islands Police Force (RSIPF) together with the Criminal Investigation Division (CID) at the 
Honiara City Central Police Station are investigating the suspicious death of a 44-year-old 
female Chinese national in Honiara today (13 April 2021) 
 
An initial report say that the deceased left her house in the Ranadi area, east Honiara to 
drop off her twin sons at school in the morning and then went down to her shop inside the 
White Angel Building in Point Cruz to open it as normal.  
 
While the shopkeepers were waiting outside for the deceased to open the shop, the husband 
of the deceased arrived and sought assistance from a nearby shop to open their shop as 
the doors were locked from inside. When the husband finally entered their shop just before 
9 am, he discovered his wife (deceased) lying on the floor with blood all over her body. 
 
 Assistant Commissioner for Crime and Intelligence Patricia Leta says, “The matter was 
reported to police and officers form the Forensic Unit, National Criminal Investigation 
Department (NCID), Fire and Rescue, Police Response Team (PRT) and Central Response 
Unit (CRU) attended the incident and cordoned off the scene of the crime while 
investigations begun.” 
 
AC Leta says, “The body of the deceased is now at the National Referral Hospital (NRH) 
morgue for further examination and post mortem.” 
     
“Our sincere condolences to the family and relatives of the deceased for the loss of their 

loved one.” 

AC Leta adds, “So far no suspect has been identified as the investigation continues. I call 

on members of the general public who may have been around the White Angel building in 

Point Cruz early this morning and may have noticed anything suspicious to come forward to 

police with any information that may assist the investigation into this very sad incident in our 

capital city.” 

Anyone with any information should call NCID on phone 21192 or the National Police 

Communication Centre on 23666. 
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Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  It’s mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

 

For any media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit contact:  

 

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established 

in 1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe, secure and peaceful 

Solomon Islands’.  The RSIPF strive to provide efficient, capable 

and responsive policing service and expect RSIPF officers to 

adhere to the RSIPF values. 

For ongoing news and information, please go to 

www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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